2009-2010 Syllabus

Grade 5 – Ms. Korom

Room 20, #906-4765

Dear Families of the Students in Room 20,

Welcome to the 5th Grade!  This is a very important year since I am preparing your child for the move from elementary school to middle school.  Some of the most important things that I will try to instill in my students this year is the ability and importance of staying very organized and being responsible for their schoolwork and their actions.

Discipline Plan

The main goals I have for my classroom are to keep my students safe, both physically and emotionally, and make the classroom a setting for consistent learning.  In order for these things to happen I have three main rules for my students, which also follow our new school rules.


1. Be Safe


2. Be Respectful


3. Be Responsible

When a student breaks one of these rules they will be given a reminder of my expectations.  If the behavior continues they will be given a warning and if this does not help them to improve they will receive a lunch detention.  This detention is served during the students’ recess time and they must sit still and silent for the time period.  When more than one detention is served the following will occur:


2 detentions - note sent home - must be signed and returned


3 detentions - call home to parent/guardian


4 detentions - think sheet completed and sent home - must be signed and returned


5 detentions - referral to assistant principal

Your cooperation and support with this plan would be greatly appreciated.  I hope that we can keep communication open between home and school so that we can prevent any behaviors from being a constant disruption to our classroom community.

School Supply List

It is essential that your child has all of the necessary supplies to be able to effectively participate in our class.  The first week of school we labeled all of the notebooks and folders that we will be using all year.  It is very important for your child to keep these organized and only include the designated subject in each.  Please be aware that some supplies may need to be replaced throughout the year.

3 packages of loose leaf paper

4 single-subject spiral notebooks – 1 blue, 1 red, 1 green, 1 purple

2 pocket folders – 1 green, 1 blue

3 pocket folders with clasps

1 soft pencil case
2 packages of pencils

2 pens – any color
1 package of markers 

2 glue sticks 

1 big eraser 

1 ruler – metric and standard 

2 boxes of facial tissue 

1 pocket dictionary 

1 calculator 

Assignment Notebooks

Communication between home and school is very important in helping your child be successful.  Students will be keeping an Assignment Notebook for every day of school this year.  I was able to provide these notebooks to every child so you will not have to buy one unless your child loses it.  All homework and classwork to be finished will be written in the notebook.  Please look at your child’s notebook every night and make sure that the work is being completed.  If you have any comments or questions, please write them in the notebook or attach a note to the page.  

Homework and Classwork

Your child can expect to have homework assignments nearly every night in various subjects.  Assignment notebooks will be filled out daily.  Quite often there will be time given in class to get some of this done, but it is up to your child to use this time wisely.    Any work not finished in school is to be taken home as homework.  All work must be turned in by 8:00 the next day, unless otherwise instructed.  Grades on late assignments will be lowered one grade.  If your child does not have any homework to do for the day, I always encourage students to read a book, watch the news, or work on basic math and spelling skills.

I also like to assign many group projects in class.  This will require them to stay on task and work cooperatively with their classmates, both very important skills to learn.

Please expect a missing assignment sheet to be sent home twice every quarter.  This sheet will need to be signed by a parent or guardian and returned to school.  It will include any work your child did not complete and their current grades in each subject.  Students will typically have one week to return these assignments.  Dates these will be sent out and dates that report cards will be sent out are listed in your classroom newsletter.

Book Club

This year your child will be involved in book club in which they will read and discuss a book with a group of fellow students and then be asked to write about their impression of what they read. 

September/October – Mildred Taylor Author Study (includes Song of the Trees, Mississippi Bridge, The Friendship, and The Gold Cadillac)

October/November – The Great Gilly Hopkins
December – Seedfolks
January/February – Adolescent Unit

February/March – Hatchet
March-May – To Be Determined 
May/June – To Be Determined
Writer’s Workshop

We will continue to use the Six Traits approach in our writing as well as adding the Step Up to Writing curriculum, which teaches students how to write effective paragraphs and papers.  Quite often I will give the class a topic to write about but they will also have opportunities to write about topics that interest them, such as the topic of their research paper which will be written during the second semester.

Math

This year, Hartford University School will continue with the math curriculum titled Houghton Mifflin Math Expressions.  According to the Houghton Mifflin website, “Math Expressions uses objects, drawings, conceptual language, and real-world situations to help students build mathematical ideas that make sense to them.”  Your child has been given a workbook that will only be used at school and will be left at school.  Even though they cannot bring their workbook home, they should be bringing their notebook home.  The notes we take in class should be helpful when they are completing their homework.  At the beginning of each unit you will receive a parent letter explaining what the unit entails.  Just about every night your child will have one page of homework dealing with that day’s lesson and one page of review that will have the students practicing things they learned in past lessons.
I have really enjoyed getting to know your child in the past week and look forward to a great year.  I look forward to us becoming a caring team to help your child grow in a positive way this year.  Please feel free to call me at 906-4765 in Room 20.  You are welcome to leave a message during the school day since I will not be able to talk while I am in class.  Please be aware that if you stop by during the school day I may not be available because I will be working with students.  You may also email me at any time at koromr@milwaukee.k12.wi.us.  I hope we have a wonderful year!

Sincerely,

Ms. Korom
